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2023   LODGE OFFICERS    2024 
 

President: Ron Novoa 
Junior Past President: Al Cook 
Vice President: Don Desmarais 
Treasurer: Sara Mendez 
Chaplain: Maria Trzcinski 
Administrator: Dennis London 
1-Year Trustee: Tim Lookabill 
2-Year Trustee: Sheila Filippe-Guilbert 
3-Year Trustee: Jimmie Reed 
Inner Guard: Georgia Smith 
Sergeant at Arms: Jane Schmidt 
 LODGE MEETINGS: 1st & 3rd Saturday @ 11:00 
 LEGION MEETING: 1st Saturday @ 10:30 
 OFFICERS MEETINGS: 1st & 3rd Thursday @ 2:00 
 DISTRICT 24 MEETINGS: 1st Sunday @11:00 
    SQ & OFFICE PHONE # 775-727-6577   

THE LODGE OFFICERS MEETINGS ARE HELD ON THE 1 ST AND 
3RD THURSDAY OF EACH MONTH AT 2:00 

2023   CHAPTER OFFICERS    2024 
 

Senior Regent: Pat Robinson 
Junior Past Regent: Sharry Starbuck 
Treasurer: Brigitte Dubin 
Secretary: Mary Steerman 
Guide:  
 CHAPTER MEETING: 1st Saturday @ 1:00 pm 
             COMMITTEE MEETINGS: follow regular Chapter meetings 
 WOTM OFFICERS MEETING: 2nd Thursday @ 11 am 

DEADLINE for all articles to be included in the Bul letin 
is JUN 6 at 11:59 pm. 
DEADLINE FOR CALENDAR INFO IS JUN 1 nd. 

Tuesday Morning Cleaning Crew...These members could 
really use some help on Tuesday Mornings.  If you c an spare 
an hour and are an early riser, join the crew at 7: 00 
AM. Cleaning Crew:  Brad Letham, Jimmie Reed and Ron 
Novoa..  You do a great job! 
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FROM THE PILGRIM 
 

First and foremost, Lori and I want to send our best wishes 
to the incoming Board of Officers for both the Lodge and the 
WOTM.  
 

The first Sunday in May after the District meeting we will be 
celebrating the lives of all of our departed co-workers and 
brothers from Southern Nevada.   A buffet with pastries, 
fruits and finger food only will follow.  Come and join us for 
a breakfast buffet on both Mother’s Day and Father’s Day. 
 

We will be jointly hosting a Donation Dinner with Nye County 
Search & Rescue on Sunday, June 11th.  There will be great 
food prepared by chef Ray with Search & Rescue, a bake 
sale, entertainment and some very special raffle 
items.  Monies raised will benefit improvements to our 
Moose Home and the Search & Rescue Squad. 
 

Don’t forget Memorial Day and 4th of July 
Barbecues.  Speaking of food best wishes to Mike Kintzer 
who has assumed the job of kitchen manager.  
Lastly, remember the reasons we are here; Mooseheart, 
Moosehaven and our community.  Ask your family and 
friends to join in our efforts to make a difference in so many 
lives!  

Fraternally, 
Brother Tim Andrewnovitz 

FROM OUR PRESIDENT 
 

I would like to thank all the members of Pahrump Moose 
Lodge 808 for giving me the honor and privilege of serving 
as your President for this coming year. I am looking 
forward to working with each and every one of you. We 
have a lot of events coming up this year. To begin with, we 
will be having the District Memorial on May 7th, Mother’s 
Day Brunch on May 14. In June we will have Father’s Day 
Brunch as well as the International Convention in Reno. I 
would like to thank Al Cook for doing another great job as 
Lodge President this past year.  
 

Fraternally, Ron Novoa 
President  
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FROM THE OFFICE OF THE ADMINISTRATOR 
 

Membership Report as of 4/6/23 
 

Active Members:  739 
Active on 4/30/22:  791 

Decrease Since 4/30/22:  52; 
Expired on 3/31/23:  12; Expiring on 4/30/23:  34 

Expired Total:  144 
Dropped on 3/31/23:  17; Dropping on 4/30/23:  21 

Dropped Total:  203 
Terminated on 3/31/23:  17; Terminating on 4/30/23:  21 

Deceased Since 5/1/22:  23 
31.95% of Our Membership is in Arrears (Expired + 

Dropped) 
 

Leach Lines Replacement Update: 
 
We have raised $18,613 toward our $30,000 goal for the 
replacement of our leach lines, which is 62.04% of the goal.  
So many of you have stepped up to donate generous 
amounts for this project more quickly than I ever envisioned.  
Whenever we have a need for an important project, Moose 
members step up big time.  Keep it up.  God bless you and 
thank you so much. 
 

Fraternally and Moose Proud, 
Dennis London 

FROM OUR SENIOR REGENT 
 

A big hug and hearty thank you to everyone who voted for 
me to be your Senior Regent for the coming year, 2023-
2024. I will need your support and look forward to seeing 
you at our meetings. 

Patricia Robinson 
Senior Regent 
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Sickness and Distress 
 

Sickness: Maria Apodaca, Rita Dawkins, Gigi and Harold 
Himle, Lynne Hval, Larry Kelso, Mike Kinsley, Marla Quercia, 
Sharon Runyon, Penny Wilcox, Mike Ziegler  
 
Distress: George Colton, Alice Eychner, Kay Jones, Pam Ranieri 
(sister), Janet Rogers (sister), Richard Van Matre, Marcia Walling 
(husband) 
 

SOCIAL QUARTERS HOURS 
Monday - 10-6 
Tuesday - 10-7 
Wednesday - 10-7 
Thursday - 11-7 
Friday - 11-7 
Saturday - 10-6 
Sunday - 8:30-6  
 

ALL LODGE HOURS are subject to the discretion of th e 
bartender on duty and based on functions that may o r may 
not be taking place as well as any governmental reg ulations 
that are in place at any specific time.  

If you are frequently in the Lodge, you can arrange to pick up your newsletter in 
the Social Quarters, or you can receive it online. If you receive multiple 
newsletters at your residence, please let the Administrator at 
lodge808@mooseunits.org or the Treasurer at chapter1141@mooseunits.org 
for know how you would like to receive your newsletter in the future, and this will 
help to cut the bi-monthly printing and mailing costs.  

CURRENT LUNCH HOURS:  M-F 11:30-1:30, Sat 12:00-1:30    When the 
kitchen is not open, please check with the bartender on duty and check out the 
new bar food that is available. 

Kitchen orders will be accepted up to 15 minutes prior to the 
regularly scheduled closing time.  Exceptions may be made at the 
discretion of the kitchen crew.  When the Kitchen is closed Bar Food can 
be purchased from the bartender on duty. 
 

WEDNESDAY NIGHT WINGS 
Don’t forget our delicious wings, chicken fingers, shrimp, fries, 
onion rings, breaded mushrooms, chicken livers, and cheese 
curds. We serve 4:30 to 6:30. Call ahead and we can have them 
ready for you. 
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 LODGE PAST GOVERNORS/PRESIDENTS 

PAYING YOUR DUES VIA INTERNET 
 

You can sign up for Auto Pay at Moose International or pay just one year, 
two years, etc. Log on to www.mooseintl.org. Click at the top where it 
says PAY DUES. Enter your Moose ID number from your Moose card. 
Select the number of years you wish to renew for. Press Continue. 
Complete Credit Card Billing Information. Press Continue. Press Print 
Screen for your receipt. Keep your receipt until you receive your new 
card. 

Queen of Hearts:   You must be an active Member of Pahrump 
Moose Lodge 808 and show your card when purchasing 
tickets.  Tickets are to be filled out in the Lodge. They may  
NOT leave the premises.  In the event you select a winning card 
you must show your valid membership card before receiving your 
prize.  

On May 1, 2021, Moose International joined men and Women 
together as ONE MOOSE. In the ensuing years we are simply 
referred to as THE MOOSE. All females active at the  time of the 
change were given 3 free years of dues ($15) to the ir Chapter. Men 
were still required to pay their $15 dues to belong  to the Legion. 
For woman, if you were NOT a lifetime member when w e became 
One Moose you are required to be a member of the Lo dge and those 
dues are $55 per year. You cannot just be a member of the Chapter 
or the Legion.  YOU MUST FIRST BE A MEMBER OF THE L ODGE. 
If you are not a paid in full member of the Lodge, you are not allowed 
in the Social Quarters or at meetings and your memb ership card will 
not open the doors. These rules have come from Moos e 
International and must be followed if we wish to ma intain our 
charter and our tax-exempt status. If the bartender  on duty or a 
Board Member asks to see your card you are required  to show it. 
Everyone should always be proud to show their card when entering 
any Moose Home.  
Why should I continue to pay Chapter dues?  Just li ke the Legion, 
the Chapter provides the steppingstone to all the h igher degrees 
that you can attain. The WOTM do many things for Mo oseheart and 
Moosehaven. Each Chapter provides monetary help for  
scholarships, medical and pharmacy needs, education al needs, 
school pictures, Christmas gifts and all the little  extras. 
Additionally, Chapters adopt a child at Mooseheart and 
grandparents at Moosehaven and surprise them with s ome extra 
special gifts for birthdays, anniversaries, Christm as and 
graduation. Without the Women of the Moose, life wo uld not be as 
sweet at our Twin cities. So, the next time you get  a notice from 
Moose International whether for Lodge or Chapter or  Legion dues 
please pay them promptly so that we can continue to  provide the 
necessary support for our children and seniors.  
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GENE MILLER 80-81 
RAYMOND WISNIEWSKI 81-83 
TEX HAWLEY 83-84 
CAL GREENLEAF 85-87 
ANDY PURCELL 87-88 
PAUL STUART 88-89 
AL COOK 89-90 
FRANK WOODWORTH 90-91 
LYMAN STEVENS 91-92 
DAVID BESTA 92-93 
JIM CORNELL 93-94 
WES PULKOVNIK 94-95 
JACK CONNERS 95-96 
JIM CORNELL 96-99 
BOB BARQUIST 99-00 
DON DOAN 00-01 
WALTER GODFREY 01-02 

JIM CORNELL 02-03 
AL COOK 03-04 
AL WITTIG 04-05 
AL COOK 05-06 
LARRY MARSHALL 06-07 
C. H. SHORTY STANCELL 06-09 
LARRY MARSHALL 09-10 
AL WITTIG 10-11 
JIM CORNELL 11-12 
LARRY MARSHALL 12-13 
C. H. SHORTY STANCELL 13-14 
BILL HANSETT 14-15 
TIM ANDREWNOVITZ 15-16 
BARRY RESH 16-17 
FRED GREEN 17-18 
TOM TRZCINSKI 18-19 
AL COOK 19-21 
AL COOK 22-23 
 

 

WOTM PAST SENIOR REGENTS 
RITA ANN SCHUTZ 81-82 
IRENE MILLER 82-83 
MARY PETERSON 83-84 
HELEN DILAURO 84-85 
JANET PICKERING 85-86 
MARGUERITE BLOCKBURGER  86-87 
HELEN GREENLEAF 89-88 
HELENE BRANIGAN 88-89 
EVELYN TOOLEY 89-90 
MARY CAHA 90-91 
JUANITA DIETRICH 91-92 
EMMA VEVERS 92-93 
BARBARA CORNELL 93-94 
MARILYN MCMURTRY 94-95 
DOROTHY HANSEN 95-96 
SHIRLEY CLEVELAND 96-97 
SHERYL HANON 97-98 
JEAN SULLIVAN 98-99 
BONNIE ERICKSON 99-00 
BEVERLY HALL 00-01 

PEGGY J. GIRARDO 01-02 
FRAN RUSSELL 02-03 
CLARA COOK 03-04 
LINDA SMITH 04-05 
MARLENE GODFREY 05-06 
ELAINE WILSON 06-07 
DONNA MIKEL 07-08 
MARCELLA SHANK 08-09 
JENNIFER STAUFFER 09-10 
PANDORA GEORGE 10-11 
KAREN LETOURNEAU 11-12 
KATHLEEN BUTKOVICH 12-13 
PATRICIA CAMERON 13-14 
BONNIE LUNDE 14-15 
TRACEY MOZA 15-16 
PAMELA RANERI 16-17 
CHANDA WIELAND 17-18 
MARIA TRZCINSKI 18-19 
BRIGITTE DUBIN 19-20 
ELLEN ROESCH 20-21 
SHARRY STARBUCK 22-23 

 
 
 

VOLUNTEERS: Volunteers needed for our breakfast, lunch, and 
dinner functions.  Even if you don't consider yourself a gourmet 
chef, we need lots of help with prepping, set up, serving and clean 
up.  See one of our kitchen wor kers if you would like to help.  

Dennis London
Typewritten Text
LODGE PAST GOVERNORS AND PRESIDENTS
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To become a Bulletin Sponsor, donate $5 to become a Bronze Sponsor, 
$10 to become a Silver Sponsor, or $20 to become a Gold Sponsor. 
Your donations are used to offset the cost of creating, printing, and 
mailing our Bulletin. Give your donation to Dennis or leave it in an 
envelope, stating its purpose, in the Lodge office. 
 

And thank you to the crew that processes the mailing of these 
bulletins:  Pam and Phil Raneri, Laurie Knight, Lori and Tim 
Andrewnovitz, Fred Green, Maria Trczinski, Georgia Smith, Mary 
Steerman, Carol Hansen, and Sharon Runyon when she is in the area. 
Anyone who would like to help please contact Lori Andrewnovitz. 

BULLETIN SPONSORS FOR 2023-2024 
 THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT 

 
GOLD:   Brad Letham, Mike Morris, Mary Steerman, Phil Raneri, Pam 
Raneri, Dennis London, Georgia Smith, Jane Schmidt, Carol Hansen, 
Bonnie Lunde, Karen Rogers, Claire Rainey, David Rainey, Tina Rainey, 
John Johnson, Penny Eignor, Laurie Knight, Tim & Lori Andrewnovitz, 
Dave Hicke & K. J. Ferguson, Bobbie Simpson & Denise Gisler,  
 
SILVER:   Hilda Hansen, Trudy Kevoian 
 
BRONZE:   Joyce Weimann 
 

Ron Novoa oversees our recycling programs.  Cans can be left outside 
in the bin by the parking lot.  If you can crush them - great. Please remove 
the pull tabs and give them to the bartender on duty.  The pull tabs benefit 
the Ronald McDonald House. They are part of our Heart of the 
Community Service.  The cans must be separate from water bottles 
and the water bottles  MUST BE CRUSHED BEFORE YOU BAG THEM 
AND PUT THEM IN THE BIN.  If they are not crushed, they will be thrown 
in the trash and they will fill up our dumpster. Please do not bring us 
any plastic bottles except the clear water bottles.  (No milk bottles 
or colored bottles of any kind.) This is a source of income for the Lodge 
and it hurt when, a few weeks ago, someone stole all the cans and bottles 
waiting to be recycled. The cans & bottles are now being stored in a more 
secure location. 
 

Besides Weekly Pick-a Card, Queen of Hearts, and NASCAR Races you 
also have a chance for $5.00 to win a $100.00 Smith's Card and we also 
have a $1.00 board to win a free year’s dues. See the Bartenders to get 
in on these drawings. 

LET’S KEEP IT CURRENT 
If you move or change your phone number, please let the Administrator 
(Dennis London) or the WOTM Treasurer (Brigitte Dubin) know.  We 
have mail returned for bad addresses.  Should we need to get in touch 
with you we have no way to contact you.  So please update your 
information. 
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FOOD, FUN AND GAMES AT THE LODGE 
 
 Monday:  Lunch 11:30 to1:30 
       Moose Charities Bingo 1:00 to 3:30 
      Bowling  6:00 (in season) 
 Tuesday:   Lunch 11:30 to 1:30 
      Cleaning Crew, Volunteers Appreciated: 7:00 am 
      Slot tournament 12:00 to 2:00    
                  3rd Tues Bunco 11:00 to 2:00 
      Line Dance lessons 3-4:30 
      Member appreciation night 4:00 to 6:00 
      Pool League 7:00 (in season) 
 Wednesday:   Lunch 11:30 to 1:30 
     Mexican Train 11:00 

     Hand & Foot 11:00 to ? 
      Wings 4:30 to 6:30 
      Cribbage 5:00 
      Karaoke 6:00 to ? 
 Thursday:    Lunch 11:30 to1:30 

     Queen of Hearts Special 4:30 to 6:30 
      Queen of Hearts Drawing 7:00 
      2nd Thurs: Happy Birthday Party 4:00 to 7:00 
      Karaoke 6:00 to ? 
 Friday:  Lunch 11:30 to1:30 
      Dinner 4:30 to 6:30 
      Karaoke 6:00 to ? 
 Saturday:  Lunch 12:00 to1:30 
           9-Ball Turkey Shoot 1:00 (in season) 
      PICK-A-CARD drawing 4:00 
 Sunday:  Breakfast 9:00 to 11:00 
      Pool League 1:00 (in season) 

       
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

MOOSE IDENTIFICATION CARDS are to be shown for all 
FUNCTIONS except those open to the public. 
MOOSE IDENTIFICATION CARDS are to be shown for all 
purchases of food & drinks. 

BANK ON OUR KIDS ENDOWMENT FUND 
 

Thank you to everyone who is participating in the Bank On Our Kids 
Project to raise funds for our children at Mooseheart. Keep up the 
good work. Our children at Mooseheart appreciate it. 
Remember to pick up your banks. You can get them back from the 
Bartender any time. Make sure your name is on your bank. 
We want to thank all Lodge members for the great success of the 
Bank On Our Kids Endowment Fund Project. Your generosity has 
touched our hearts. Remember, you receive a coupon for $3.00 of a 
meal when you turn in your full bank. 
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WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 
NEW MEMBER 

 

Elena Slagle 
Dorothy Beere 
Susan Lingerfelt 
Mary Ann Krueger 
Scott Sampson 
Mindy Craven 
Dephane Bright (re-enroll) 
Rhonda Gersch 
Jeoffrey Curry 
James Noland 

 SPONSOR  
 

J. D. Lewis 
Tania Knight 
Tania Knight 
James Thompson 
Dennis London 
Deborah Horton 
Deborah Horton 
Eddie Martinez 
Jerry Thomas 
Luan Kiesow-Francis 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Taco Tuesday Doubles Down! 
 

Love our Taco Tuesday lunches?  By popular demand, Taco 
Tuesdays have expanded to include Taco Tuesday Dinners!  Join us 
every Tuesday from 4:30 – 6:30 PM for our expanded taco menu! 
 

Prices are $2.50 for one taco; $5.00 for three tacos; $7.00 for two 
tacos, rice, and beans; $7.00 for a taco salad; and $4.00 for tortilla 
soup.  Tacos are your choice of ground beef or chicken. 
 

Thanks to kitchen manager, Mike and his crew for stepping up to offer 
this. 
 

On Sunday June 11th from 3-6 PM we will be having a open to the 
public donation dinner to benefit both our leach line fund and Nye 
County Search and Rescue. Search and Rescue will be cooking this 
spaghetti dinner with salad and garlic bread.  We will be allowed to 
have a bake sale with homemade goods made by our fabulous 
Moose bakers. Just attach a card listing the ingredients that are used 
in your goodies. Roy and Elvis will be appearing on stage.  Search 
and Rescue will have a raffle as well as a separate firearms 
raffle.  Don’t miss out on the fun and help two special organizations 
at the same time. 
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For those of you with your minds in the GUTTER 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

WINNER’S CORNER 

 

February 50/50 Opportunity Tree: Bobbie Simpson 
March 50/50 Opportunity Tree: Jane Schmidt 
 

Hi Friends!  By the time you read this, our season will be finished, 
and boy did we have fun!  We have our Position Round for the 
second half of the season on April 17th!  SWEEPERS and the roll-
off for the teams that finished first place in the first half (THAT'S 
HOW WE ROLL) and the second half first place team, which I do 
not know by this deadline, will be on April 24!  Monday, May 1st 
will be the end-of-year Pot-Luck Banquet where everyone will get 
their prize money!  Winners will be published in my next 
article.  Think about joining us for next season because we are a 
fun bunch!  The more the merrier! 
 
 
Forever keeping my mind in the gutter, 
Jen S. 
Secretary, League of Horns 
 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

 The 2nd Thursday of every month from 4:00 to 7:00 we 
 celebrate. If it is your Birthday month, you get one free drink.  
 Birthday cake is provided. (Cake is cut at 6:00pm.)  Join us for 
cake and karaoke. Come on down and have some fun...even if it 
is not your birthday. 

Dates to Remember: 
July 4: BBQ ( 3rd or 4th?) 
July 22: Annual Christmas in July Party 
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2/7/23 – 4/10/23 
 

During this bimonthly newsletter reporting period, in-house fund raising 
efforts collected a total of $2,937.13 for Moose Charities and local 
charitable giving. 
 

Of this total, $601.59 came from Bank on Our Kids, $164.54 came from 
9 o’clock ceremonies, $2,161 came from bingo, and $10 came from an 
individual donation. 
 

In addition to the above-mentioned normal and recurring charitable fund 
raising activities, we donated $100 for the Moosehaven wi-fi upgrade 
project, Association President Henderson’s special project, and our 
Moose Riders activity group donated $100 for Mooseheart home 
furnishings and equipment, the item at the top of Mooseheart’s wish list.  
Both checks were presented during the march of checks at the CNMA 
midyear conference in March. 
 

On April 9th, Territory Manager Copp presented me with a report 
detailing our lodge’s total overall charitable giving through Moose 
Charities for 2022 – 2023 year to date.  For the first time ever, we have 
smashed through the $10,000 mark, thanks to YOU, our caring, 
generous, and dedicated Moose members.  Be proud of yourselves, as I 
am, to be a member of the Moose Fraternity – the most awesome 
organization on earth. 
 

Thank you for all that you do! 
Fraternally and Moose Proud, 

Dennis London 
Moose Charities Chairman 

I feel badly that we have to address this issue yet again.  I am sure 
probably 97% of our members have eaten in a restaurant and I find 
it hard to believe that you NEVER leave a tip.  Our kitchen staff, 
made up of 99% volunteers does not get paid.  When you are 
ordering $10 or $20 or $40 worth of food, would it break you to put 
a few $$ in the tip jar to show your appreciation for the people 
who:  set up the tables, order the food, go to the store and pick up 
things that we are out of, cook the food, deliver the food, clean up 
your mess, do the dishes and clean the kitchen so we can get 
ready for YOUR next meal. A tip that you leave when you pay 
your bar tab does not go to the kitchen crew.  And you should 
also be tipping your bartenders!!!!  They do a great job.  For the 
most part our Lodge runs on volunteers.  Please show a little 
appreciation for our great volunteers. 
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